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Delaware Township Quarry Compliance Committee (QCC) Meeting Notes 

November 10, 2022 

 

 
Attendees:  Chad Bower, Joe Chrobak, Kathy Katz, Richard Macomber 

 

A. Finalize Minutes from the May 19, 2022 Meeting 

 

Members Bower, Chrobak and Katz approved the minutes with Member Macomber abstaining.  Member Katz 

said she would provide the final minutes to the Deputy Clerk for posting on the Township’s website. 

 

 

B. New Deputy Clerk 

 

Member Bower indicated the township has a new Deputy Clerk, Taylor Gribbin and her email is 

deputyclerk@delawaretwpnj.org. 

 

 

C. Status of Submissions 

 

Member Katz indicated the township records still need to be checked to ensure copies of the variance for the 

monitoring wells and the bench height variance (Conditions 21 and 22 of the Planning Board’s 5/3/22 

resolution and Condition 1 of the Township 7/11/22 License Hearing) are in the files. 

 

Member Chrobak said Trap Rock sent the updated Open Burning Permit to Deputy Clerk Crivelli via email.  

Member Bower said he will check to see if the township has a copy. 

 

Member Chrobak said Trap Rock is still waiting for the NJDEP to issue the updated R -13 Mining & 

Quarrying Stormwater Permit. 

 

D. Review and Discuss Recommendations on Draft Colliers Reports 

 

Members reviewed the comments Member Katz had prepared on the draft reports from Colliers on their review 

of the Reclamation Plan Resolution and the 10-Year Quarry License Resolution.  Members agreed with 

Member Katz’s comments and requested an additional comment be added requesting Colliers to provide the 

rationale for conducting inspections of the water seeps on a more than annual basis.  Members also agreed the 

one comment under Condition 8 and the comment under Condition 9 of the Reclamation Plan Resolution 

should not be included at this time.  Member Katz agreed to prepare a memo from the QCC to Colliers 

detailing the QCC’s comments and questions.  Member Katz said she would draft the memo and circulate for 

review.  Member Bower indicated he would send final memo to Colliers. 

 

E. Next Meeting Date 

 

Members decided to wait until a response is received from Colliers to have the next meeting. 


